[image: image1.jpg]


ST. JOSEPH’S PRIMARY SCHOOL

	Principal: Mrs I Porter  BEd MEd CCET
E mail: iporter336@c2kni.net
Telephone:
02844  841546
	
	45 BALLYCRUTTLE RD DOWNPATRICK

CO. DOWN

BT30 7EL



12/4/22
Dear Parents/Guardians,
 Please see up to date guidance regarding Covid 19 in schools:
Key Symptoms

The latest information on symptoms and what to do, see the following site: https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/coronavirus-covid-19-symptoms
Reduction of Virus Transmission

Anyone displaying any of the main identified COVID symptoms as identified in the link above must not attend school. They should stay at home and follow the protocols detailed on NI Direct.
Identification and Response to Symptoms

The Department of Health published its Test, Trace and Protect Transition Plan on https://www.health-ni.gov.uk/sites/default/files/publications/health/Test-Trace-Transition-Plan.pdf on 24 March 2022. This Plan details the changing purpose of test and trace at this point in the pandemic and the changes across society from 22 April 2022 in areas such as the use of LFD/PCR testing and the approach to contact tracing. The Department of Health’s Plan states that from 22 April 2022, there will be a reduction in the availability of PCR and LFD tests for the general population including the ceasing of the advice for the general public to undertake routine asymptomatic testing. After these changes take effect, the approach to the management of COVID in schools will align with other aspects of society by primarily focusing on responding to symptoms rather than use of asymptomatic testing.

The EA and Public Health Agency will continue to work closely together and there may still be occasions when schools will need support with complex and multiple cases, however, the majority of schools have extensive experience in responding to confirmed cases and so not every case needs to be notified by the school to EA or the PHA. 

Asymptomatic Testing

The Department of Health’s Test, Trace and Protect Transition Plan(https://www.health-ni.gov.uk/sites/default/files/publications/health/Test-Trace-Transition-Plan.pdf) details that the routine asymptomatic testing programmes in mainstream schools, early years settings and childcare would cease on 22 April 2022.

Pupils With Symptoms or a Positive Test

Parents, children and young people should remain vigilant for the main identified symptoms of COVID(link above). If they identify that a child or young person has any of the symptoms, they should follow the self-isolation procedures(https://www.nidirect.gov.uk/articles/coronavirus-covid-19-self-isolating-and-close-contacts#toc-0)  for any individual who is symptomatic or has been identified as a positive case.

All members of the educational establishment, including staff and pupils, should be continually supported to understand the symptoms to look for.

If anyone displays any of the main identified symptoms of COVID in school, they must be sent home and are advised to follow the relevant NI Direct guidance. The school will keep a full record of such actions and request that a parent, carer, or guardian record their acknowledgement of this action.

Other than when a child or young person has any of the main identified COVID symptoms or a positive test, they should attend school if they are deemed well enough to do so.

If a child should become symptomatic, schools should seek to ensure that the child is moved away from other pupils to a well ventilated area until they are able to be taken home, ensuring appropriate supervision at all times. 

Close Contacts

The Department of Health’s Test, Trace and Protect Transition Plan(as mentioned above) details that routine population level contact tracing will be phased out between 22 April 2022 and the end of June 2022. During this period PHA Contact Tracing will also continue to manage complex cases, high risk settings and complex outbreaks.

PHA remains responsible for identifying and communicating with close contacts of a positive case. Schools are not involved in this process unless they are contacted by the PHA. The definition of a school-based close contact(https://www.publichealth.hscni.net/covid-19-coronavirus/information-schools-colleges-universities-and-parents/contact-tracing-0#what-is-a-close-contact) is detailed on the PHA website along with other frequently asked questions in relation to contact tracing in schools. Outside of school and other structured and supervised settings children will use the same close contact definition as the general population. This includes close contacts within the same household. The guidance to be followed by all children and young people who are identified as close contacts of a positive case is available on NI Direct.

The school will maintain the mitigations we have in place and encourage any visitors to the school to socially distance and wear a face covering if possible. We depend a lot on our families at this time to keep vigilant with regards to Covid 19 symptoms and we would appreciate it if our families would inform the school of any case of Covid 19 in the school community. 

Yours sincerely

Mrs Porter                                                           
Principal                                               
